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Jan    26 ( Thu )   Australia Day  Holiday / ȨɶȷɆɧɨȠ┴ᶮ ꜠ ( ) 

         29 (Sun)  [    ̜ ↔ / No service    ]  

Feb    5   (Sun)  11:00 am  ˘ /February Shotsuki Memorial Service  

        1 2  (Sun)   11:00 am   ̝ .Nirvana Day Service (Potluck  Lunch !) 

        19 (Sun)   11:00 am  / Sunday Service  

        20  (Mon)       Ǆ ᾌḸ  / New Bulletin Issue ǅ  

        26 (Sun)   11:00 am  / Sunday Service  

Mar   5   (Sun)  ȭɨɶɱȠɁɕ ȨɶȷɆɧɨȠ Ʌȡ .Clean up Australia Day  

                       [    ̜ ↔ / No service    ]  

        12 (Sun)  11:00 am  ʢ /March Shotsuki Memorial Service  

   19 (Sun)  11:00 am  / Sunday Service  
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 Ǟǋ₴ǵǶǟȈǲǉǦȑƲǛ

ǞʣǙȅǠƳ 

 
 ᾌǮǶƲ ₴ ȏȑ

₴ ȅǮ ǲȖ

ǦǪǭ̟ Ạף șǑҽȈǞǭǋȅ

ǠƳ ẆǒȐǵ ǜȅȉדȈƲǦǋǿ

Țẉǖǵ ƵǲǛ֓ ɵǛӲҘǋǦǧ

ǔƲ șǑҽȈǮǔǭǋȅǠǚǯ

Ȓ 2 12

ǶƲǑ

ǵЊ ș

ǠȒ ̝ǵ

ǑҽȈș Ǟ

ȅǠƳ 

Ǒ ǋֻȖǢ

ǵʣƲʝᴜ

ǨὫȑǮǑ֓

ȑʤǜǋƳֻ  



ȵɇɉɶ ᾌḸ 

ƾȵɇɉɶ ᾌḸƿ ǵ ǜȅ

ǲǑǒȓȅǞǭǶ ˗ǲ Ǟǋ₴ș

Ǒ ǏǲǱȐȓǦǚǯǯǑόǞ Ǟ

ʣǙȅǠƳ 

₴ʴǶƲǛ ǵǉǪǦ ǲẎẀǑʫ

ǲǱȑȅǞǦƳ ˗ҵ ǵ ̊ ǵ

˗ ǮǉȑȅǞǦὤ

ǵΙʣǙǲǫǋǭƲˬ

ᾌȏȑὤ ʣ

ѝǲǫǋǭǵ Ҟș

ǘȒǚǯǯǱȑ̝ᴣʝ

ֿὄḺǞǦǚǯǮǞ

ǦƳǚȓȅǮֿ ǵ

Ҳș ǘȒ˗Ǔї

ȅǠǚǯș ǖ ǞǦǚǯǮǞǦƳǤȓ

ǯǯȉǲ ҞǓ ὑǜȓȒȅǮǵ Ʋȳɛɶ

Ɇș ǘǭʤǜǪǦɟɱɎɶȋǛ ǵǉǪǦ

►ǲ ȑ ǍǛǝǋȅǞǦƳ ₴ȉ

Ʋ╠ǔ ǔȨɶȷɆɧɨȠ ˗ҵ ǵǛ

ǵ ὓǞǖǑ ǋ ǞʣǙȅǠƳ 
 

2016 ₴ʴǶƲǚȓȅǮֿ ẉǖǵǛ ș

ǋǦ ȑ ǋϹὕǞǦʝ₴ǯǱȑȅǞǦƳ

Ϸ ǵʹ ̝ǯǯȉǲʝ₴ǓỒȅȑȅǞǦƳ 

2 14 ǲǶ ̝șҽȈƲֿ21 ǲǶ

ְ ǵ Ḩ ᶧǵ ₴ǵ ǋǲ֓ѦƳ 

3 6 ǲǶƲּ͈טǯǱǪǦȨɶȷɆɧɨ

Ƞ ẎǵɚɧɱɄȡȠ ȢɗɱɆƲȭɨɶɱ

ȠɁɕȨɶȷɆɧɨȠǲ֓қƳֿ11 ǲ

ǶƲɜɱɨɶǵ ̝ǮσǜȓǦ Ẏ

5 ₴ק ╛Ж

ǲǭ ș ǋ

ȅǞǦƳ 

4 10 ǲ

ǶƲɜɶȭ₉ș

ǋǭ ȑ

ǓᵣȅȓƲֿ

24&25 ǲǶ

ǯǱǪǦɨ͈טּ

ȸɠȠǮǵȠɱ

₴ǵǛ  ȴɁȭɅɶ₳ᴇ╛

Жǲ֓қǜǢǭ

ǔ ș Ǫǭ֓

ȑȅǞǦƳ 

5 3 ǲɫȢɢ

ɩɌɶȷȵɥȠ

Ǯ ȖȓǦɚɧ

ɱɄȡȠ ◘╛ǲїₐǞ15 ₴ǵ ș ǔ

ȅǞǦƳȅǦǚǵ ǶǑ ǵ

Њ ș ǍȤȥȳȭ ǯǋǍǚǯǮƲ1

ǶȩɩɈḨ Ʋ8 ǶӫѼǲӳẏᾌƲӫ♥

Ƕ Ḩ (8 )Ʋ28 ǶɗɆɈɞᾌǵȤȥ

ȳȭ ǲ֓ѦǞ ș

ǪǭǔȅǞǦƳ5 15

ǲǶ ̝ ₴ ̝Ǔ

ȑǱǖḦȑ ǱȖȓȅǞ

ǦƳ 

6 8 ǲǶƲ˹₴ȉ ɟ

ȠɨɶẎ ḫɓȡɁȵɡɶ

Ẏֶ ǵ ǔǮȢɓȽ-

ǲїₐƲֿ16 ǲǶȽɶ

ɱɔɩ ʺσǵ ̝

ǲȉїₐǞǭ֓ȑȅǞǦƳ 

7 3 ǲǶ ӧὤ ˧̝

ȵɇɉɶӲ̝ʺσǵǑ ̝

ǲїₐǜǢǭ ǔȅǞǦƳ 

8 ǵ5 ǲǶƲ72 ₴

ǯǱȒȩȤɧɔɪȢȭȠȤ

Ɇ șԝʹƳ14 Ƕ

Ǒ ǓҽȈȐȓȅǞǦƳ25 ǲǶɍɭ

Ȣѩ ǵǛʝ 12 ˲Ǔ ˗ҵ șǑ֓ȑ

ʤǜǪǦǵǶ ȑ ǋǛ ǮǞǦƳ 

9 17 ǲǶȿɡɁɂȤɁɇǮ2₴ ǯǱ

Ȓ ǵǑ ̟ǋșǞƲ18 ǲǶּ͈טǵ

Ǒ☼Ὶ șǑҽȈǞ

ȅǞǦƳȅǦƲֿ21

ǲǶɏɧɜȽǵƲ25

ǲǶɅȡɶɭȢǵֻֿ

̝Ǯǵ₳ᴇǵ ǋǲ

֓ѦǞ ș Ǫǭǔ

ȅǞǦƳǤǵ ǵ24

ǲǶᶮ ˧ Ḩ ǵȵ

ɇɉɶȨɓȡȷǮƲ24

˲ǵ֓қ ǲṶ Ш

ș ᾚǜǢǭ ǋǦǵ

ǶẎẀ ȑ

ǋ Ǜ Ǯ Ǟ

ǦƳ 

10 3 ǲ

ǶƲ 6 ᶥȿ

ɗɁɆ˽ ȩ

Ȭ ɣ ʺ σ

ǮƲ₳ᴇǵ

ǵ ǋǲ֓

ѦǞȅǞǦƳ

ƾĢ ₴ȉ

ᶽ ὌǵȆ Ǐ

ș ǔƲǛὤ

ǵ ǱǰǛ ǵ

ǉȒ ƵǲǑ̟

ǏǋǦǧǔƲӳ

╧ ˽ǯǑ

꜠˽ Ǡ Ƶș

ǯȉǲ ǛǜǢ

ǭ ǋ Ǧ ǧ ǔ ȅ

ǞȎǍƳƿ 
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ǞȅǞǦƳἧ͑ǦǨǵ♫ϸ╥ǵǚȍǔǨȊȚƲ ǯƳ 

˗ҵ Ћ  

̓ǒȐǵƼ ₴ǵǛ ƽ 

Ẏֶ ǯ'8/ 6/ 16) 

ɜɱɨɶǵSt  Mathews ̝Ǯ

ǵẎ ₴ק5 ╛Жǲǭ 

Ш ǵ ᾚ(24 / 09 / 16 ) 

ɚɧɱɄȡȠǵ  

ǯ'16/ 6/ 16) 

ֻֿ ̝Ǯǵ₳ᴇǵ

ș Ǎ(25 / 09 / 16 ) 
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˹ ǵǚǯǷ 
 

The light  dispels  the  darkness  of 
ignorance . 

Thus , Amida  is called  ĝBuddha  
off e Light  of Wisdom-Ğ 

               ƺJodo WasanΉ Hymns  of the  Pure  Landƻ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

˲ 

Shinran Shonin  (1173-1263) 
 
 
 
 

ƾ2017 ȩɪɱȾɶƿDharma Words  from the 

Japanese  translation  of  Hymns  made  by  Shinran 

Shonin / Ὄ ᶧ ֻѠȏȑ  

10 13 ǲǶ ɨɱɇɓȡɶ

ɩɇᾛἶ Ǯ100 ʣǵЋ4̊׀

₴ șᾍ ǲ˽ ǵǑ Ǟșǜ

Ǣǭ ǔȅǞǦƳǤǞǭ17 ǲ

ǶȽȢᶮ ǵ ╛Жǲ ș

̈ Ǟǭ֓ѦǞƲ ǵ ș

Ǫǭ֓ȑȅǞǦƳ 

11 13 ǲǶ

Ḹּר Ǔȶɥɱ

₉ș ǏԝʹǜȓȅǞǦƳȶɥɱ₉ǵǛ

ḫǓǤǵ♥Ʋ₴ǵ ȓǲ˥ǖǱȐȓǦǚǯ

Ƕ ꜠ǱǚǯǮǞǦƳȶɥɱ₉ǯǤǵǛὤ

ǲⱲȏȑᴛ ǵ ș ǠȒ ǮǠƳ 

12 6 ǲǶƲ᷀ȵɇɉɶ ˗ Ǯσǜ

ȓǦẏ ╛Жǲ֓ѦǜǢǭ ǔ

ȅǞǦƳȅǦ10 ǶȵɄȡǮ ȖȓǦ

ǵ ȑȢɗɱɆǲ֓қƳ 11 Ƕ˹₴ ˗ҵ Ǯǵ ♥

ǵǑ֓ȑșǞǦ♥ƲǑ ǔș ǞȅǞǦƳǤǵ♥ Ǟ22

ǲ ῇǲ֓ȑȅǞǦ ǲǶƲᶮ ȹɱȽɶǲ ǔ ἧ

̟ Ȑǯǵ ș ǍǚǯǓї ȅǞǦƳ 

Ӈ Ʋ ˗ҵ Ǯǵὑ Ǳ ȉǫǫǓǱǖ Ȗ

ȓǭǑȑƲֿ ǲɚɧɱɄȡȠ Ҳȉ╠ǔ ǔ ǪǭǑȑȅ

ǠƳ ǵ ҲǯǞǭƲ ǵȿɡɕɪɱǯǞǭǵ‴ᶥƲ

ǵ ǿǵ ᵂș Ǎ̀Ʋ ₴Ǯ9₴ ǯǱȒ ɨɱ

ɇɓȡɶɩɇᾛἶ Ǯǵ˽ ȷȭɨɕȿɡɶϼ ǵɚɧɱ

ɄȡȠȋƲ ̝ǿǶƲȵɇɉɶ ȭɧɔǵ ˗(̝Ḹ

ǵ )ƲʱǺǲƲ ˲̝ǮǶ ǵ Зȱɶȿǯ

ǞǭǑ ̟ǋșǜǢǭ ǋǭǑȑȅǠƳ 

˹₴ȉ ǲ ₴̊ʣǲ ƵǱḹ ǮǛ ș ǷǢǭ ǔǦ

ǋȉǵǯדǪǭǑȑȅǠƳ ˗ҵ ǵ ᵣȉᶩ Ǳᾯ ș

ǏǭǋȅǠǓƲ ǵǛ ș ȑǲˆȑўǪǭǋǔǦǋ

ȉǵǯדǪǭǑȑȅǠƳ╠ǔ ǔǵǛӲҘșⱲȏȑ Ǟ

ʣǙȅǠƳ 

╧ ǵⅎẎ Ǳ ǵⱲǒȐѝǒǨֻǪǭʤǜǪǭ

ǋȒͬⱲǶƲᶮȋ˲ Ʋ ǵṢș ǏǭЋǭǵ ǲ ȑᾴ

ǋǭǋȅǠƳǤǵ˗șǞǪǒȑǯ ǔƲƼӳ ╧ ˽ƽǯ

ǯȉǲƲ ѝǵǮǔȒǚǯșὕ ǞǫǫƲǚǵ ǦǱȒʝ₴

ș ǵ ǨǮ ǔǭ ǔȅǞȎǍ      ֻ  
 

ȨɶȷɆɧɨȠ ˗ҵ  

 ͬ 
 

₴ ǵǑȆǓǔ(Ẏ͈טּ )ș ǋȅǞǦ  
 

 ₴ǵ ♥ǵ֓ ǯǱǪǦ

12 11 ǵǑ֓ȑǵ♥Ʋ₴ טּ

͈ǵǑК ǵǑȆǓǔș ǋȅǞ

ǦƳǑ֓ȑʤǜǪǦʢ˝ ἧǜ

ȚƲȤȧɱȮ ɪȨǜȚƲȿɡɱ

ȠȫǜȚǯ

ǓὤǵȆ

ȚǱǯǮʝ

ǲ ǵ

ǵḹș

ǲ Ǟ

ȅǞǦƳ 

   ֻ  

ȵɇɉɶ ᾌḸ ּ͈טƼǑȆǓǔƽƲɪɛɶɆ 

˲ǯǞǭ ǲǱǪǦȠȾ׀

ɞ ɨɣȤ ǯẏ ǵ

╛Жǵₐǲǭ'06 / 12 / 16 ) 
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ҘșֻȖǢǭ ˗ҵ ǵǑК

ǵǑ˽Еș ǲǞȅǞǦƳ 
ɒȩɒȩǲǱǪǦǑК

ǵʢЕ Ƴ 

ȶɥɱ₉

(13 / 11 / 16 )  



 Ǜ  ꜠   Expression of Dana/Gratitude 

ǚǵʝɴ ǮƲʤ ǵ Ƶȏȑ  655.00 ɇɩǵǛ ⱷșǛ ǋǦǧǔȅǞǦƳȅǦƲ ᾌ Ḩ ǿ

55 ɇɩǓ ǜȓȅǞǦƳ 

ȅǦƲǑ ǲǶƲ 72 ɇɩǓ ǯǞǭ֓ ȏȑᵗ Ǟǭ ǋǭǑȑȅǞǦƳǚǵ Ƕ ᾌ Ḩ ǿ

ǜȓȅǞǦƳ ȑ ǍǛǝǋȅǞǦƳ ֻ  

In the past month, donations to the amount of  $710.00  were offered to the Amida Buddha through the Hongwanji Buddhist Mission of Austra-

lia. HBMA have also deposited $ 55.00 to the Hongwanji Temple of Sydney Building Fund. 

HBMA members and attendants have also deposited $72.00 in the donation box which also deposited to the Hongwanji Temple of Sydney Build-

ing fund. The HBMA acknowledges the donors and would like to express our sincere gratitude to the following for their generous donations:  

 * Ms Mieko Tanabe, Mr Kunihiko Tanabe -  Membership (1 year) 

 * Mr & Mrs Yoshihide Hosaka -  Supporter contribution 

ᾌǲǭ ̟ ǯ ș Ǎ 
 

 ₴12 22

ǲ ῇș ᵂ

ǞƲ ἧ̟

ỒȈᶮ

ȹɱȽɶǵ

ǯ ̝ǠȒǚǯ

ǓǮǔƲ╠Ǫ

Ǟș ǏǭǒȐ

ǵȨɶȷɆɧɨ

Ƞ ˗ҵ ǵ

ǯ˹♥ǲǫ

ǋǭǵ Ǟֻǋ

șǠȒḹș ǔ

ȅ Ǟ ǦƳȹ ɱ

Ƚɶǵ ǲǶ

ǒǖ ǏЊȓǭʤǜǪǦǚǯș ►ǲ ȑ ǖדǪǦ

ǚǯǮǞǦƳֻ  
 

 ˬǵ ᷂ ᾌǲ ǨὫȑȅǞǦ ǲǶƲ

˗ҵ ǵ ẆȳɛɶȽɶǵƲ ̗һ ǜȚƲ

Ᵽ ἧǜȚȐǲƲǑ̝ǋǠȒǛ ș ǔȅǞ

Ǧǚǯȉ ȑ ǋǚǯǮǞǦƳ ˬǮǶ ƵǯǑʫ ǲ

ǱȑȅǞǦƳ ȈǭǑ ǞʣǙȅǠƳֻ  

ǚǵ˘ɴ ǮƲʤ ǵ Ƶȏȑ  ,810 .00 ɇɩǵǛ ⱷșǛ ǋǦǧǔȅǞǦƳ ȑ ǍǛǝǋȅǞǦƳ  ֻ  

In the past month, donations to the amount of  8,810.00  were offered to the Amida Buddha through the Hongwanji Buddhist Mission of Australia. 

The HBMA acknowledges the donors and would like to express our sincere gratitude to the following for their generous donations:  

 * Mr Ryo Obe (Thailand) -  Special Donation (600,000 yen) 

 * Ms Ayako Mitsui  Membership & Donations, Saisens ($615) 

 * Rev Mark Healsmith -  Membership contribution (6 months $600) 

 * Mr Michael Clonaris  Memorial service for his wife Etsuko Nagashita.($500) 

 * Md Chieko Hartono  Membership contribution ($300) 

 * Mr/Mrs Iseo & Kazue Kamiya (Japan) -  Special donation (20,000 yen) 

 * Mr/Mrs Matsunaga  Special contribution ($212.54)   

 *  Mr Roy Cooke Ή Membership contribution  

 * Ms Akiko Minami (Gold Coast) -  Memorial Service contribution 

 * Ms Tomoko Mitarai (Japan)  Membership contribution (1 year) 

 * Mr Shigeki Iikura  Special donation  
 

      Thank you very much  in Gassho                            
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˘ ǵ  
February Shotsuki Memorial Service   
 

Taylor, Michael  ɄȢɧɶ ɜȢȯɩ  

Watanabe, Mitsu     Ȇ ǫ  

ʣ ǵ Ǔ ǲǛ♀ ǜȓǭǋȐǪǞȊǋȅǠƳ

Ǜὤ ǶǛ ǵǛǝǋȅǠ ǶƲ ӫ

Ѽ11 ȏȑԝʹǜȓȅǠ ǲǑ֓ȑʤǜǋƳ 

HBMA NEWS  
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       1   28    2016  

       3   27    2015  

       7   23    2011  

     13   17     2005  

     17   13    2001  

 ƨ23    7    1995  

 ƨ25    5    1993  

 ƨ27    3    1991  

     33   60    1985  

     50   43    1968  

   100    7    1918  
 

ƨ23 ᶥⱴǯƲ27 ᶥⱴșǑҽȈǞǦḹֻƲ25 ᶥⱴș

ǖḹֻǓǉȑȅǠƳȅǦ ǲ25 ᶥⱴșǑҽȈǞƲ

23 ᶥⱴǯ27 ᶥⱴș ǠȒǚǯȉǉȑȅǠƳ ș

˔ὑǜȓǭǋȐǪǞȊȒ ǶƲ ˗ҵ ȅǮǛ

ʤǜȒȏǍǑ ǋǋǦǞȅǠƳ 

ᾌᶮ ȹɱȽɶǵȷȽɁɓǯʝ ǲ ◙Ƴ‼ǒȐƲ

ῴ ǜȚƲ ẑǜȚƲ˹˝ ᴡǜȚƲ

ἧǜȚƲ ̓Ʋᾛ ᾛ ╧ǜȚƲ

ἧ Ʋ ʴ ǜȚƲї֥ ἧǜȚƳ

(22/12 / 17) ˴ ȭɨɓɆɱǜȚ ◙  
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 Bulletin  Rev Watanabe made a courtesy visit to 
the Hongwanji International Centre  

 

During Rev Watanabeõs 

visit to Japan, he went to 

pay  a  courtesy  visit  to 

Hongwanji  International Centre 

(HIC) on 22 December 2016. It 

was his honour to meet Rever-

end Tokiko Hikida , the Bucho of the International 

Centre. Rev Watanabe presented a short report since 

HBMA started to receive extra subsidy from Kyoto 

Hongwanji. They also discussed the future of HBMA. 

All of the HIC members warmly welcomed Rev Wata-

nabe which made him very happy.  

Rev Watanabe and family visited  
Tsukiji Hongwanji in Tokyo  

 

While Rev Watanabe and his family were in Tokyo 

for three nights, from 17 to 19 December 2016, they 

stayed in Tsukiji Hongwanji and were able to meet 

Mrs Tomoko Mitarai, and Mr Iseo Kamiya.  They are 

strong overseas supporters of HBMA.  
 

We also need more support from local members! We 

always welcome any contribution from all of you! 

Which is very much appreciated.               In Gassho,  

HBMA NEWS  

NEW YEARõS MESSAGE 2017 
To all HBMA Members and friends  

 

To all my nembutsu brothers 

and sisters:  

My  warm  regards  and  best 

wishes for the coming year  

In Gassho,  
 

Rev George Gatenby, Adelaide  
 

 

 

Wishing  all  members 

the  very  best  for  the 

festive season. May the new 

year  bring  Amidaõs  light 

deeper into your hearts.  
 

In Gassho,  
 

 

Rev John Paraskevopoulos, Canberra  

 
Another year is begin-

ning  and  our  unre-

peatable lives will go 

on with the inevitable 

succession of joys and 

sorrows that time brings.  Each 

of us needs to realize that when 

we entrust ourselves to Amida 

Tathagata  to  save  us  in  the  afterlife,  the 

Tathagata sends forth His light and receives 

us within that light.   

 

I wish each and everyone who reads this the 

very best this year as you are held within the 

Tathagataõs light, and as you say the Nem-

butsu naturally, with deep and abiding grati-

tude.  

 

In Gassho,  
 

Rev Mark Healsmith, Canberra  

Rev Watanabeõs family in Tsukiji Hongwanji with Mrs Tomoko 

Mitarai.(Left) and with Mr Iseo Kamiya. (18/12/16)  

With all HIC staffs. (L -R) Rev Itaru Nozaki, Rev Gene Sekiya, Rev 

Kyoya Imai, Rev Masako Sugimoto, Rev Watanabe, Ms Tabitha 

Kobata, Rev Bucho Tokiko Hikida, Rev Clifton Ong and Rev Yuko 

Deguchi. (22/12/16).  

Obituary: We are very sorry to learn Rev Johnõs mother passed 

away at the end of 2016. May Amidaõs compassion will soften his 

familyõs sadness and sorrow. Namo Amida Butsu. 
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vice on 14 August and com-

memorated  all  the  loved 

ones who had gone before 

us.  It  was  wonderful  to 

have  12  delegates  from 

Honpa  Hongwanji  Hawaii 

Betsuin on 25 August.  

In  September,  we  once 

again  supported  Matsuri 

(Japanese festival) in Wil-

loughby  (17/09/16),  then  

we  observed  Spring  O -

Higan service (18/09/15). I 

was invited to attend and 

share my chanting for peace 

at the Uniting Churches in 

Parramatta (21/09/16) and 

in Dee Why(25/09/16). 

It was wonderful that the 

first ever Shomyo-chanting 

and  Shakyo -brush  writing 

class was held at the Japan 

Foundation  Sydney 

(24/09/16) with 24 local peo-

ple attending!  

In October, I was invited to 

join the 6th Annual Kagyu 

Monlan Australia (3/10/16). 

I was invited to talk about 

Buddhism  for  all  Year  4 

Students (over 100) at the Lindfield 

East Public School (13/10/16). On 17 

Oct, I represented Japan to attend 

the Memorial service of the King of 

Thailand in Darling Harbour.  

In November, we observed our an-

nual Hoonko service with Rev John 

Paraskevopoulos  (13/11/16). 

In December, I was honoured to be 

invited to attend the Japanese em-

perorõs birthday party at the Consul 

Generalõs residence 

(06/12/16). Then, we 

were all involved with the Matsuri 

Japanese festival (10/12/16), and did 

annual  Omigaki  ð Alter  clean  up 

(11/12/16).  Finally,  in  December,  I 

went to visit Kyoto Hongwanji and 

had  a  fruitful  meeting  with  Rev 

(Bucho)  Tokiko  Hikida  and  other 

members of the Hongwanji Interna-

tional Centre (22/12/16).  

 Of  course,  we  continue  to 

hold our regular Sunday ser-

vices at the HBMA, to which 

we  always  invite  as  many 

people  as  possible.  Please 

keep inviting your friends to 

our services!  

Volunteer work is very impor-

tant to keep connecting with 

our communities. First of all, 

(From page 2)  

I help as a hospital chaplain 

every week ñ mainly at the 

Royal North Shore Hospital . 

I  also visit nursing homes 

and other aged care facili-

ties.  2016  was  my  ninth 

year  as  a  volunteer  Bud-

dhist 

scripture 

teacher  at  Lindfield  East  Public 

School, and I am looking forward to 

starting this task again from next 

month! For our Japanese commu-

nity group called òJapan Club of 

Sydneyó, I volunteer as one of the 

directors and mainly help with pro-

ducing their newsletters.  
 

We had more activities,  meetings 

and special ceremonies during 2016. 

I believe the year 2017 will be another busy year!  
 

Amida Buddhaõs boundless compassion always reaches 

each one of us, with no discrimination or distinction. 

Once we realise Amida Buddhaõs supporting arms, 

which are always trying to embrace each of us, we will 

discover a life of appreciation. The life of appreciation 

is the way of life as a Jodo Shinshu follower. Let us 

live our faithful daily lives appreciating Amida Bud-

dhaõs wisdom and compassion reciting Namo Amida 

Butsu, and try to help those who suffer. I wish all 

readers of the bulletin safe, happy and meaningful 

days throughout the year.  

                      In Gassho,  

   Rev Shigenobu Watanabe  

  

Omigaki  - Year End 

Shrine Clean up Day - 
successfully completed!  

 

On  11  December,  we  once 

again held Omigaki day when 

we had last Sunday Service in 

2016. The HBMA shrine be-

came very clean as we polished 

all the ornaments in the shrine 

and wiped all the chairs in the 

room,  and  enjoyed 

sharing our lunch to-

gether!  Thank  you 

Mrs Ayako Mitsui, Mr 

Leo Wong & Miss Aki 

Chan,  plus my family 

members Yukimi, Yu-

shin,  Ami,  Rin  and 

Sho for your help!  

 

   In Gassho,  
 

HBMA News  

òService of Respectó at the 

Cowra POW cemetery (05/08/16)  

HBMA shrine became very 

shiny and clean! (11/12/1 6) 

Talked about Bud-

dhism  for  all  Y -4 

Students  at  LEPS 

(13/10/16). 

Kagyu Monlan Peace 

ceremony (03/10/16) 

12 Hawaiian members visited 

HBMA. (25/08/16)  

Shomyo  &  Shakyo  class  was 

held   at  Japan  Foundation. 

(24/09/16) 

I chanted in front of 20,000 

Thailand   related  people 

(17/10/16),  

Buddhist scripture 

class in LEPS  

With Adam Liaw at the Japa-

nese emperorõs Birthday party 

Ministerõs New Year message 

We cleaned shrine up and polished all 

ornaments.  
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 Bulletin  

 

Ministerôs New Year Message 
 

As we welcome the New Year 201 6, on behalf 

of Hongwanji Buddhist Mission of Australia, I would 

like to express my most sincere appreciation to each 

and every one of you who have supported HBMA, and 

its activities and services, during the past year.  

I will always treasure and appreciate your continuing 

support this year as well especially during this finan-

cially challenging period.  Since the  rent fee for the 

HBMA  office and ministerõs residence was raised by 
25%, we have received extra support from many peo-

ple and we really appreciate this. We also received 

good news from our mother temple that Kyoto Hong-

wanji has decided to increase the subsidy to HBMA, so 

we were very fortunate to start re -vitalising all of our 

activities.  
 

2016 was a successful year and a time from which we 

can draw wonderful memories and can recall precious 

encounters and challenges. I would like to highlight 

some events during the last year.  
 

First of all, on New Yearõs Day, we observed Shu-Sho-e 

and  welcomed  the  New 

Year (2016) with devoted 

members and friends.  

In February, we observed 

the  Nehan -e  (Nirvana 

Day) service (14/02/16). I 

was  also  once  again  in-

vited to attend a New Year 

Blessing at the Buddhist 

Compassion  Relief  Tzu-

Chi  Foundation  in  East-

wood (21/02/16).  

In March, we once again 

joined Australiaõs biggest 

community  volunteer 

event, òClean up Austra-

lia dayó (06/03/16), Then, 

I officiated at the 5th year 

memorial  service  of  the 

East  Japan  Earthquake  

at St Mathews Church in 

Manly (11/03/16).  

In April our biggest joyous 

service, Hanamatsuri  took 

place  with  Rev  Mark 

Healsmith  present

(10/04/16), then I was in-

vited to participate in the 

Anzac  Day  Peace  Cere-

mony  in  Lismore 

(24&25/04/16).  

In May we observed Annual 

Gotan-e,  celebrating  Shin-

ran Shoninõs birthday, fol-

lowed by the Annual Gen-

eral  Meeting  (15/05/16). 

Then I attended several Ve-

sak ceremonies in Sydney.  

In June, I was again invited 

by  the  Most  Reverend  An-

thony Fisher of St Maryõs Ca-

thedral  to attend their IFTER 

dinner (8 Jun). then it was 

also my honour to be invited 

by  Honourable  Malcolm 

Turnbull MP Prime Minister 

of  Australia  to  Join                                                                                                                                                              

the IFTER dinner held at the 

Kirribilli House on 16 June.   

On 5 August, I officiated at 

the  Cowra Prisoner  of  War 

Breakout - 72nd Anniversary 

Service  of  Respect.  We  ob-

served our Annual Obon ser-

(Continues on page 3)  

òShinõnen Akemashite Omedeto Gozaimasu (Happy New Year!)ó 

from Rev Watanabe and family in  Suzu Ishikawa Japan . 

Group photo of the Clean up Australia Day at the Lane Cove 

National Park (06/03/16 ).  

Anzac Day Peace ceremony in 

Lismore.(25/04/16).  

Attended the New Year Blessings 

at Tsu -Chi foundation. (21/02/16 )  

With Honourable Malcolm 

Turnbull MP Prime Minis-

ter of Australia(16/06/16).  

Annual Hana matsuri service 

(10/04/16) 

5th year memorial service for the 

3.11 Japan earthquake in Manly  


